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          Pastorõs Ponderings 

           By Pastor Terri  

 
WARNING:  This ôPonderingó is from my heart and is not the normal ôpastoralõ 

musing.  It contains musings of a normal, flawed, woman who just ôhappensõ to be your 
pastor.  If you think that is just too ôrealõ for youé.please skip on to the next part of 
the newsletter. 

      *** 
March is always a rough month for meé..or at least it has been for the last 13 

years.  I tend to wear my grief a little more openly.  It is also a time of great exhaus-
tion for church folks, especially pastors.  We put a lot into helping our church family 
walk an inspirational Lenten path and then comes Holy week and Easter.  Easter is the 
MOST important day for a Christian.  It is the day when we celebrate WHO WE 
ARE!  So a lot of time and effort goes in to whatever we plan for Easter and 
Lent.  Most of these plans start MONTHS in advance.  But the actual work starts in 
the last part of February and goes into March.  So not only am I grieving for the loss 
of my son, I also am trying to find ways to celebrate Christõs gift of salvation and  
resurrection.  The conflicting emotions of grief and celebration added to all the 
WORK of planning can be exhausting.  And like many of you, when I am exhausted, I 
am vulnerable.   

But a good church pastor must leave no place for personal vulnerability.  A good 
church pastor must be spiritually strong and confident.  Just because I get excited 
about some event or idea doesnõt guarantee that you will be excited also.  Your lack of 
excitement should not stop me from continuing to try to inspire.  But, alas,           
sometimesé..I am more Terri than Pastor Terri and my confidence can be shaken.   

A good church pastor must be decisive in church matters and must not make 
decisions based on which choice gets her/him the least amount of grief.  That is hard 
to do.  I love my job and all of youé.but I am also human and donõt like                      
conflict.   Sometimes, Iõm sad to say, church people can be gruff and manipulative and 
even downright nasty.  A pastor has to sometimes take it on the chin and do what  
she/he perceives to be the right thing and what is best for the church.  Sometimes 
those decisions are not popular.  And, unfortunately, I have learned that just because 
we are ôchurchõ does not mean that we are not ôreal worldõ and folks, in Marché..when I 
am dealing with so much ôpersonalõ realé..the ôrealõ of church can be  crushing.   

A good church pastor must be resilient.  Well, folks, that is a place where so 
far, I have not let you down.  I can usually take these hits and bounce back (after a 
time of licking my wounds) because I believe in what I am doing, I believe in Godõs 
mercy and grace AND I believe in you.  Even in Marché.when Iõm tired from all the 
planning and setting up and tearing down of events that excited me but left you   
yawning.  Even in Marché.when  my heart is so consumed with the loss of my 
childé.when my mind constantly rehashes the what-ifs.  Even in Marché.in this world 
we are in é.when I am listening to complaints about things that really, in the whole 
scheme of the world, donõt matter, when Iõm dealing with the same world you areéone  
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in conflicté.where Hate seems to be winning, where life is still not normal and folks 
are still having to adapt. Where the loses keep comingé..lives, homes, businesses, 
jobs, proms, celebrations and cheer-competitions. Where I miss seeing so many of 
you, and I wonder, as your pastor, how in the world can I comfort youé.how can I 
pastor you in this world and while I am so burdened by my own wounds?  

Thankfully, God has over and over given me the will and the courage and the 
discernment to keep on keeping on.  His mercy and grace fortify me when I am 
down.  And He has stepped in again this year.  My relationship with Him keeps me  
going and functioning.  But something else helps too.  YOU!  So many of you reached 
out to me this month with virtual hugs and notes of encouragement.  I was truly 
blessed by your grace and I felt your love.  However, one act of love stood out to me 
this year.  On the anniversary of Kyleõs death, one lovely woman was caught sneaking 
up to my front door and leaving me a dozen roses and a card where she had written 
that the roses were from Kyle.  She had no way of knowing that that is EXACTLY 
what Kyle would have done.  Whenever I was sad or sick or sometimes just because 
he would try to lift my spirits.   But the card that she chose is what really really 
touched me.  It said:  òGod comforts you.  His eyes see each tear you cryéHis ears 
hear your words of losséHis heart knows the pain you feelé and His arms hold you 
close, just as they do the one who has gone home to Him.ó  OH!!!  His arms hold you 
close, just as they do the one who has gone home to Him!  Oh, how I needed to      
remember that!  Kyle and I are being held close in Godõs loving arms!  As I close my 
eyes to picture that I can feel the peace flowing through me and I know that I 
willé.because of Godõs love and yours éI will continue to heal. I also know that, as He 
has called meé.I can continue to follow that call and pastor our church with his grace 
and mercy and help. 

March is, thankfully, almost over.  I have lived through it again.  I have 
grieved over my son, I have overworked and over-planned and lived through my     
disappointments.  I am, again, exhausted going into April, but I feel strong.  I am 
strong because God chose to open my eyes to lots of good stuff in my lifeé..lots of 
good people who care.  And if I ever get to feeling like itõs too muché..if I ever start 
to doubt or let myself get too deep in the ôrealõ é.I just need to go to my                
refrigerator door and read the card that a good friend chose for meééI can read 
ité and then close my eyeséfeel the hugé.feel the loveé and remember what is  
waiting for me. 

Thanks for all of your support this month é..and thanks for letting me be 
ôrealõ.   
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Church Calendar 

As we are moving toward normalcy, we have been slowly 
opening our church building for community use again.  This means that it is        
IMPERATIVE   that  everything scheduled to happen in our building or on our 
premises is authorized and on the Church Calendar!  There has been some         
confusion recently about the priority of scheduling.  Please remember that first 
and foremost, we are a church, not a venue and not a community building.  So, all 
church related functions have priority.  BUT saying that, we still need to get 
those events on the   calendar!  If you are planning a church function, even if you 
are not sure we can do it yet (restrictions, volunteers, etc.) have it penciled in on 
the calendar.  That way others will not be able to claim that date.    There are 
certain times of year, when the pastor will block out dates because the church 
will be especially busy with spiritual events ie; Christmas, Easter, Holy 
Week.  Please honor those times.   

As we begin to reopen, we can avoid confusion by making sure that all the 
other church functions, committee meetings, dance, youth group, prayer groups, 
etc. are on the calendar so the building doesnõt get double booked.   

We have some events that happen weekly (scouts, pastor prayer group) or 
monthly (Co-Op, Wic, MATCO) or just regularly (blood drive). Those events should 
also be posted on the calendar and well in advance.  The church secretary or the 
pastor are not responsible for your event.  If you plan to use the building, YOU 
must be sure it is on the calendar.  We have recently had some issues with        
non-calendared events assuming that they are happening.  To avoid conflict, we 
made some exceptions.  However, the exceptions caused friction and                  
inconvenience and will not be offered in the future.  Especially now that Viv is not 
able to keep a close eye on the calendar, WE must take responsibility for our 
events and our use of the building.   

If you have a church function, call or email the church with your date.  If it 
is free, you will be notified that it is on the calendar.  If it is a community event 
(non-church) it must first be approved by the Trustee Committee (yes, there is a 
form for that).  This form must be turned in to the office and when the Trustee 
Committee approves it, you will be contacted and the date will be entered on the 
calendar.  

The calendar is in the church office and is available for you to check on 
your event.  Or, you are free to call or email about it and someone will get back to 
you.  We are also working on an on-line calendar that should be updated            
regularly.  You are always free to call if you have any questions.  Letõs make     
getting back to normal in as stress free as we can! 
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Upcoming Sermon Info 

CƻǊ ǘƘƻǎŜ ƻŦ ȅƻǳ ǿƘƻ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǇǊŜǇŀǊŜ ƛƴ ŀŘǾŀƴŎŜΣ ƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻǇƻǎŜŘ 
{ŎǊƛǇǘǳǊŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƻǇƛŎǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǳǇŎƻƳƛƴƎ [ŜƴǘŜƴ {ŜŀǎƻƴΦ   

 

Date Scripture Sermon Topic 

April 4th  
Easter 

John 20: 1-18  òHe is Alive!ó 

April 11th Luke 13:31-34 òFinding our Placeó 

April 18th Luke 14:1-6 òThe Problem with     
Religionó  

April 25th  Luke 14:7-11 òInvitation to the Tableó 
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Our Family UPCôs 

 
We have discovered an easy way to earn 
money for our church. Simply collect UPC 
labels from all "Our Family" items you     
purchase. These can be from any "Our    
Family" products from cans to refrigerated 
items. Bring them to the church. For every 
500    UPC's we collect, we can get $25.00. 
 
"Our Family" are the old Spartan items. I see 
many of you shopping at Leppinks, so take a 
moment and take off the label, and bring it to 
church. I will even cut or trim the UPC from 
the label. 

 

         Weôre back! 

We are back in our sanctuary 
for worship!  Hooray!  It is so good to 
see so many of you again.  We also   
appreciate those of you who tune in 
online.  I want to thank those who 
have been working so hard so that we 
could bring both of these opportunities 
to you.  We have folks who show up 
EVERY week to help both in front of 
the camera and behind it.  And we 
have folks who make sure our         
sanctuary has been cleaned before and 
after to keep us safe.  Plus the folks 
who do the        ushering and the   mu-
sic.  We are very blessed with this 
ósmallô amount of people who have 
been so dedicated.  
 If you can help, let me know! 

      

       Blood Drive 

 
 

    
 
 

Donôt forget to mark your                      
  calendars!! 
 
The regular Blood Drive will be held 
at Heritage  on   Wednesday,    April 
12  from 3 to 7 pm.  We need a            
minimum of 15 donations so plan 
now to help out.  You can go online 
or  contact Nicole  Eickenroth to 
schedule an   appointment.  

It is a Happy Easter 

Because He is Risen!! 
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Miracle Hands 

Our Miracle Hands childrenõs program has been fun!   Our  children have  
enjoyed hearing about the wonderful things (and sometimes not so wonderful 
things) that our hands do and why God made them the way that He did.  All during 
Lent they had some great lessons and were given some fun challenges to earn 
some points that they will be able to spend at a special store that will be set up 
for them at our òSad Saturdayó event on April 3rd!   

On Sad Saturday, we will come together for three hour (10-1) at the 
church (with safety protocols in place). We will learn all about  Holy Week, have a 
sack lunch together and then we will have an Easter Egg Hunt and an opportunity 
to go to the ôstoreõ and spend their points.  If you know of a child who is not     
participating in this, please let them know.  ALL children are welcome and          
encouraged to join us! 

Below is a list of points our kids can earn 

1 point if you come to church (at church or virtually) 

1 point if you make a comment on Puppet Talk 

5 points for a photo of your finished craft on Puppet Talk 

5 points for answering the Puppet talk Question at the end 

5 points for bringing a friend to Palm Sunday Activities 

5 points for bringing a friend Sad Saturday Activities 

Surprise points in some of the craft bags  

and at the Egg Hunt on April 3rd.  

You can use your points to go shopping for prizes  
on Saturday, April 3rd.  

   

Kid�·s Collecting for Helping Hands! 

Thank you everyone who donated the PERSONAL CARE 
items for Helping Hands.  Our children will be taking a tour of Helping 
Hands on Palm Sunday and will be bringing your donations with them.   

 


